
In addition to the 27 young scholars
funded through the APSA program,
the Organized Section on Domestic
Sources of Foreign Policy worked with
the Association to fund two additional
participants. Similar collaborative ef-
forts to ensure graduate student par-
ticipation in the Annual Meeting, par-
ticularly in light of increasing number
of grant applications and declining
level of department support, are being
sought. Sections interested in assisting
graduate student participants should
contact Sean Twombly at (202) 483-
2512 or via email at twombly@
apsanet.org.

The names and affiliations of the
1998 winners follow:

Elizabeth Bennion, University of Wiscon-
sin, Madison

Regina Branton, University of Arizona
Kirstin L. Campbell, Texas A&M

University
Sarah Diel Hunt, Southern Illinois

University
Sekou Franklin, Howard University
Maureen Gilbride, University of Missouri,

St. Louis
Ann Gordon, University of Arizona
Cedric Johnson, University of Maryland
Terri Renee Jett, Auburn University
Jacob S. Hacker, Yale University
Catherine Hafer, University of Rochester
Jacob T. Levy, Princeton University
Lisa L. Miller, University of Washington
Michael Leo Owens, SUNY-Albany
David K. Park, Columbia University
Jeffrey S. Peake, Texas A&M University
James Piazza, New York University
David M. Rankin, University of Califor-

nia, Santa Barbara
William Reed, University of Florida
Derek S. Reveron, University of Illinois,

Chicago
Christine Roch, SUNY-Stony Brook
Douglas D. Roscoe, Loyola University,

Chicago
Thomas Schlesinger, University of Wis-

consin, Milwaukee
David Shafie, University of Southern

California
Jennifer Steen, University of California,

Berkeley
Rick Witmer, University of Arizona
Michael J. Zarkin, University of Florida

Travel Grant Programs Assist
International Scholars

Because the Annual Meeting has
become increasingly international in
nature, the Association provides par-

tial travel support to a growing
number of international scholars
and graduate students. Forty-nine
senior scholars and 21 graduate
students were supported through a
combination of travel support, ho-
tel accommodations, and compli-
mentary meeting registrations
made possible by the APSA grant
programs. The Association was
especially pleased to assist mem-
bers of the International Political
Science Association Executive
Committee, which held its bian-
nual executive meeting in Boston
before the APSA conference.
Twenty-six scholars from 17 coun-
tries attended the IPSA meeting.
A list of all international grantees
and their home countries follows.

Advanced Foreign Graduate
Student Travel Grant
Program

M. Ayhan Akman, University of Chi-
cago, Turkey

Ravi Bhavnani, University of Michi-
gan, India

Venelin I. Ganev, University of Chi-
cago, Bulgaria

Rupert H. Gordon, Yale University,
Canada

Zoltan Hajnal, University of Chicago,
Canada

Menghua Zeng, University of Florida,
People's Republic of China

Amanda Dickins, Princeton University,
Britain

Lori Hausegger, Ohio State Univer-
sity, Canada

Nicolas Jabko, University of Califor-
nia, Berkeley, France

John Kenny, University of Chicago,
Ireland

Dongryul Kim, University of Virginia,
South Korea

Caroline King, Georgetown Univer-
sity, Canada

Dimitri Landa, University of Minne-
sota, Ukraine

Anas Malik, University of Indiana,
Pakistan

Caroline Orth-Bamasi, Purdue Uni-
versity, France

Luis A. Payan, Georgetown Univer-
sity, Mexico

Mira Suchoarov, Georgetown Univer-
sity, Canada

Tomoko Sugiyama, Columbia Univer-
sity, Japan

George Vanberg, University of Roches-
ter, Germany

Anke Grosskopf, University of Pitts-
burgh, Germany

Francesca Vassallo, Georgetown Univer-
sity, Italy

Senior Scholar Travel Grant
Program

Edward Comor, Loughborough Univer-
sity, United Kingdom

Tatyana Zakharova, Far East Institute
for Public Service, Russia

Seraphim Seferiades, Princeton University
Patrick Fournier, University of British

Columbia
Richard W. Jenkins, University of Brit-

ish Columbia
Petr Kopecky, University of Sheffield
Detlef Sprinz, PIK, Germany
Enver Kisriev, Russia
Norma Mogrovejo, Autonomous Univer-

sity of Mexico, Mexico
Randall Hansen, Oxford University,

England
Rainer Forst, Johann Wolfgang Goethe

University, Germany
Lee Pao Xiong, Concordia University (MN)
Prany Sananikone, University of Califor-

nia, Irvine
Mercedes Guiffre, Argentina
Ivan Grdesic, University of Zagreb, Croatia

International Political Science
Association

Carlos R. Alba, Universidad Autonoma
de Madrid, Spain

Asher Arian, University of Haifa, Israel
Renato R. Boschi, IUPERJ, Brazil
Mauro Calise, Vico Monte de Pieta, Italy
Nazli Chourcri, Massachusetts Institute

of Technology
John Coakley, University College, Dublin
Gideon Doron, Tel Aviv University, Israel
Serge Hurtig, Fondation Nationales des

Sciences Politiques, France
Adele L. Jinadu, Nigeria
Max Kaase, WZB, Germany
Ikuo Kabashima, University of Tokyo,

Japan
Dalchoong Kim, Yonse University, Korea
Guy Lachapelle, Universite Concordia,

Canada
William Lafferty, ProSus, Norway
Jean Laponce, University of British

Columbia
Jean Leca, Fondation Nationales des

Sciences Politiques, France
Chung-in Moon, Yonsei University, Korea
Krzysztof Palecki, Jagiellonian Univer-

sity, Poland
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Yves Schemeil, France
Helen Shestopal, Russia
Gunnar Sjoblom, University of Copen-

hagen, Denmark
Jan Skaloud, University of Economics,

Czech Republic
John Trent, University of Ottawa, Canada
Ursula Vogel, University of Manchester

New APSA Officers and
Council Elected

During the Association's Annual
Business Meeting, held this year
during the Annual Meeting in Bos-
ton, the slate of officers and Council
members put forward by the APSA
Nominating Committee was unani-
mously accepted. The officers for
1998-99 are

President: Matthew Holden Jr., Uni-
versity of Virginia

President-Elect: Robert O. Keo-
hane, Duke University

Vice Presidents: Jean Bethke Elsh-
tain, University of Chicago; Ger-
maine A. Hoston, University of
California, San Diego; Paul M.
Sniderman, Stanford University

Secretary: Kay Lehman Schlozman,
Boston College

Treasurer: Timothy E. Cook, Wil-
liams College

The newly elected members of the
Council, APSA's governing body,
are

Michael C. Dawson, University of
Chicago

Luis Ricardo Fraga, Stanford
University

Cynthia McClintock, George Wash-
ington University

Eileen L. McDonagh, Northeastern
University

Nancy E. McGlen, Niagra University

Howard J. Silver, Consortium of So-
cial Science Associations

James A. Stimson, University of
North Carolina, Chapel Hill

J. Ann Tickner, University of South-
ern California.

1998 Annual Meeting Papers Now Available Online

All 1998 Annual Meeting paper authors were invited to submit their papers to
PROceedings: Political Research Online, the online collection of APSA Annual
Meeting papers and extended abstracts. More than 550 papers were submitted
and are now available on the PROceedings web site (http://PRO.harvard.edu).
The papers, which can be searched by title, author, or keyword, will remain
online through August 1999, when the 1999 papers will be made available.

PROceedings, which is supported by a grant from The Andrew W. Mellon
Foundation, is a collaborative effort of APSA and Harvard University Library
under the direction of William J. Ball of The College of New Jersey. The project
aims to continue the annual meetings beyond their settings, to disseminate
political science research more broadly and directly, to encourage the
instructional use of recent research, and to facilitate individual and library
access to the Annual Meeting papers.

Take the opportunity to view PROceedings (http://PRO.harvard.edu). If you
have any questions or comments about the project, please write to
proceedings@apsanet.org.

The new Council members will
serve through 2000.

APSA Council Actions

The Council of the Association
met on September 2, 1998, at the
Sheraton Boston Hotel as part of
the 1998 Annual Meeting in Boston.
Council members

• Asked the Publications Committee
to reconsider the issue of levying
permission fees for noncommer-
cial classroom use of APSA jour-
nal articles.

• Recommended the creation of an
ad hoc committee to evaluate the
discipline's relationship with the
National Science Foundation.

• Approved a statement on confi-
dentiality of sources and freedom
to do research on democratic in-
stitutions to be distributed at the
Hyde Park Session on the "Poli-
tics of Government-Funded Re-
search." The statement was
drafted by Ethics Committee
Chair Matthew Moen, University
of Maine, Charles Johnson, Texas
A&M University, and Russell
Newman, Tufts University, and
approved by the Ethics Commit-
tee. The Council approved a reso-
lution that treatment of the Can-
didate Emergence Study had
violated current guidelines and
extended Council support to the
project's principal investigators,
Sandy Maisel and Walter Stone.
(This issue is dealt with in depth

in "The Profession" section of this
issue of PS.)

• Approved appointments to the Ad
Hoc Committee on Information
Technology: Pippa Norris (chair),
Harvard University; William Ball,
The College of New Jersey; Janet
Box-Steffensmeier, Ohio State
University; and Stephen Weather-
ford, University of California,
Santa Barbara.

• Approved revised language for A
Guide to Professional Ethics in Po-
litical Science dealing with external
reviews for tenure and promotion
(see "APSA Guidelines on Exter-
nal Reviews Are Revised" in this
issue of PS).

• Approved establishing formal liai-
son relationships with area studies
groups for Africa, Asia, Latin
America, Europe, and the Middle
East, in addition to the ongoing
relationship with the American
Association for the Advancement
of Slavic Studies.

• Agreed to consider APSA's partici-
pation in the American Association
for the Advancement of Science's
"Science on the Mall" program.

• Endorsed the American Psycho-
logical Association's Decade of
Behavior (2000-10) and approved
APSA's participation in associated
activities. The Decade of Behavior
is an initiative aimed at increasing
awareness and understanding of
the contributions of behavioral
science research to issues of
health, safety, and education.
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